
Q & A Incoming Freshmen or New to District 

Q.  How do I find out what high school boundary my student lives in? 

A. Please review our school boundary maps at https://www.cguhsd.org/doOnlineRegistration.aspx 

 

Q. Where do I get my Access ID and Access Password to create my Parent PowerSchool account?  

A.  If you child is coming to our District from Casa Grande Elementary School District, Arizona City 

ACES, Toltec, or Stanfield Elementary School you should have received an email with your Access ID 

and Access Password to create your account and complete enrollment. If you have not received an 

email from us, please contact Technology Support at 520-374-7170. 

 

Q. My child did not attend one of the above school districts. What do I need to do to enroll my 

student? 

• Please review our enrollment checklist for required enrollment documents. 

https://www.cguhsd.org/doOnlineRegistration.aspx 

 

• Once pre-enrollment is completed, the school will reach out to you for further instructions to 

complete your enrollment.  

 

Q. Can I come to the school and get assistance? 

A. Yes, you are welcome to come to the school from 8:30 AM – 2:00 PM Monday- Friday for 

assistance. Please bring all the above required documents and plan on spending at least one hour to 

complete. We ask that you only bring the student enrolling and parent as our space is limited.  

 

Q. We do not live in your school boundaries; however, I would like my child to attend one of your 

schools, what do I need to do?  

A.  You will need to fill out an open enrollment application.  It will be reviewed by Administrator, and 

you will be notified of the outcome. If approved, you will follow the same enrollment procedures 

above. Here is the link for open enrollment applications.  

https://www.cguhsd.org/doOnlineRegistration.aspx 
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